[bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes of the normal meeting of Templeton Community Council
Held on 20th April 2023
Present: Cllrs Kathrin Williams (Chair), Barbara Priest, Elwyn Morse, Liz Burns, Jane Ashbridge, Mark Simpkins. 
Cllr Williams welcomed everyone to the meeting.
1) To accept apologies for absence.  There were apologies received from Cllrs Peter Morgan and Jason Jennings.

2) To disclose personal and prejudicial interests in the items listed below.  There were no interests declared.

3) Questions from members of the public regarding items on the agenda. There were no questions received. 

4) To sign the minutes of the previous meeting. The minutes of the meeting on 16th March had been previously circulated. They were agreed as correct, and were duly signed by the Chairman.

5) To report on matters arising from previous minutes and decide further action as required:

Storage on the Green. It was agreed to arrange a mutually convenient date for Cllrs to bring down the items currently stored in Cold Blow, review everything and organise the storage after the Coronation weekend. 

Kitchen equipment.   The Clerk had previously circulated the two quotes that had been received – it was noted that there were far fewer suppliers than even ten years ago, and obtaining comparative quotes had been difficult. It was agreed to purchase the required items from HB Catering, minus the waste bins which had already been separately purchased.

6) New items of business:

Coronation plans. A verbal summary of the plans was provided to the meeting. The coins had been supplied, as had flyers and leaflets. 

Newsletter. This had now been printed. The costs would be shared between Templeton Together and this Council.

Cold Blow defibrillator. The location had been agreed with PCC. The costs for the unit and PCC’s works licence had been provided. The Clerk would seek indicative quotes for a contractor to put up the pole, and seek possible grant funding. The project wold go ahead. 

One Voice Wales membership. This was discussed, and it was decided not to take up membership this year. 
Warm Places: to receive feedback and consider future plans. It was agreed some activities had been well attended – and unanimously agreed to do the Sana visit event again in 2023. Other events had not been so successful, however. It was agreed to not undertake the same project in 23-24. Payments to TCHT for the room hire and electricity that were part of the project were agreed, and to the Clerk for the costs of the final event.
	
7) Items of correspondence
· Notice of firing – Templeton Airfield. This was noted.
· One Voice Wales free training. This was noted.
· PCC Gambling Act consultation. This was noted.

8) County Councillor’s report. Cllr Morse reported that there were concerns from local residents about speeding coming from Molleston area, which had led to them requesting the 30mph limit be moved further along the road. 

9) Financial statement and bank reconciliation – Council main and reserve accounts. 
Bank statement for main account £23,533.29 as at 11th April 2023
Reserves account £3,003.15 as at 11th April 2023. 
       Income banked, payments made and income received as per attached bank reconciliation.

Income received:		Precept first tranche due by end of April
Current/anticipated invoices:    
				Caretaker – salary for April
				HMRC – tax for April
				Clerk – salary and expenses for April
				Coronation coins - £588.00 inc VAT
				Warm Places – electricity / room hire payments to TCHT - £1093.00
				PCC – Play Park annual inspection contract - £628.00
				Leaflets for Coronation event - £23.00
				Bargain Box – kitchen waste bins - £43.96
				Vicky Mitchell – Warm Places - £88.30
				Pembs Fire and Safety - £75.00
The above expenditure was unanimously agreed.

10) Planning. 
22/1125/PA New-build 4-bed, two-storey detached dwelling (outline, with all matters reserved for future consideration). Field adjacent to existing properties Maurlion and Wells End. Date received 23-3-2023. This was discussed and it was agreed to oppose because it was outside the LDP area both current and proposed; access was not adequate for the location. 

22/1177/PA. Proposed single storey rear extension. Kensington House, Templeton. SA67 8RZ. Application registered 29-3-2023. There were no objections.

21/0085/PA New offices and showroom. Rowlands View, Templeton. SA67 8RG. Application received 27-4-2021. Application conditionally approved 23-3-2023.

11) Councillors’ reports and matters for next meeting. 

Cllr Priest stated the plant sale would be going ahead on 13th May – offers of help were given. 

12) Next meeting. 
The next meeting was agreed to take place on Thursday 18th May 2023, starting at 7.30pm. It would be the Annual meeting, followed immediately by the normal May meeting.

Cllr Williams then thanked everyone for attending the meeting. 

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8.50pm.
